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Alex Nattkemper, Environmental Analyst 
Contra Costa County 
Public Works Department 
255 Glacier Drive 
Martinez, CA 94553 
 

Re: Walnut & Grayson Creeks Desilting Project Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) 

Dear Alex Nattkemper: 

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the 
environmental review process for the Walnut & Grayson Creeks Desilting Project. We 
are committed to ensuring that impacts to the State’s multimodal transportation 
system and to our natural environment are identified and mitigated to support a safe, 
sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system. The following comments 
are based on our review of the October 2021 IS/MND. 

Project Understanding 
The project proposes to remove sediment from Walnut and Grayson Creeks that has 
accumulated since the last desilt operation in 2006. The project is located below 
segments of Interstate (I)-680 and State Route (SR)-4 in Contra Costa County. 

Utilities 
Any utilities that are proposed, moved or modified within Caltrans’ Right-of-Way (ROW) 
shall be discussed. If utilities are impacted by the project, provide site plans that show 
the location of existing and/or proposed utilities. These modifications require a 
Caltrans-issued encroachment permit. 

Encroachment Permit 
Please be advised that any permanent work or temporary traffic control that 
encroaches onto Caltrans’ ROW requires a Caltrans-issued encroachment permit. As 
part of the encroachment permit submittal process, you may be asked by the Office 
of Encroachment Permits to submit a completed encroachment permit application 

http://www.dot.ca.gov/
olivianaves
11.18



Alex Nattkemper, Environmental Analyst 
November 18, 2021 
Page 2 
 
 

“Provide a safe and reliable transportation network that serves all people and respects the environment” 

package, digital set of plans clearly delineating the State ROW, digital copy of signed, 
dated and stamped (include stamp expiration date) traffic control plans, this 
comment letter, your response to the comment letter, and where applicable, the 
following items: new or amended Maintenance Agreement (MA), approved Design 
Standard Decision Document (DSDD), approved encroachment exception request, 
and/or airspace lease agreement.  Your application package may be emailed to 
D4Permits@dot.ca.gov. 

To download the permit application and to obtain more information on all required 
documentation, visit https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/applications. 

 

Thank you again for including Caltrans in the environmental review process. Should 
you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Nick Hernandez at 
nick.hernandez@dot.ca.gov. Additionally, for future notifications and requests for 
review of new projects, please email LDR-D4@dot.ca.gov. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
MARK LEONG 
District Branch Chief 
Local Development Review 

c:  State Clearinghouse 
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